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SUMMARY

1.1

My evidence is on the wider community recreational use of the area that
would be impacted by moving the Rural Urban Boundary to the Okura
Estuary and the then proposed urban development of that area.
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INTRODUCTION

2.1

My name is Pat Baskett.
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LONG BAY OKURA MARINE RESERVE

3.1

The significance of this reserve surpasses its value as a recreational
destination for the city. These wider benefits have been adequately
addressed by the scientific community and are well known. In dealing
with the detrimental effects on the marine reserve of urbanisation on land
to the south of the Okura estuary I take into account the following:

3.2

•

The uniqueness of this estuary, its status as a marine reserve and its
location close to a growing urban area.

•

Its value as a recreational destination to kayakers, canoeists and
small boat owners.

•

Its value for those interested in marine biology.

•

Its value for those interested in birdlife to observe shore birds, some
endangered, in the natural habitat and feeding grounds the mudflats
provide.

•

The extraordinary tranquillity afforded by the view along the estuary
to the outer harbour.

•

The undermining of the above advantages that will ensue from the
various stages of development of the land on its south side – ie the
degradation of the estuarine waters from the long-term pollution of
run-off from impermeable surfaces.

•

The absurdity to me of exposing an invaluable marine asset to the
visual (and physical) long term pollution of suburbanisation’s houses
and cars.

In summary, in my opinion the existing countryside living zone which
allows 26 houses must be maintained to better preserve the area’s
recreational values. This zoning will also better maintain the rural
ambience and secure the integrity of the marine reserve.
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3.3

Protection of the area has been mandated by the community for the last
30 years. Its loss would be a tragedy for the city.

Pat Baskett
28 July 2017

